Ex-CIA man speaks out

WASHINGTON — A former deputy director of the CIA said yesterday his old spy agency should be stripped of covert operations and turned into a relatively open research institute. Dr. Ray Cline said he still favored limited clandestine operations by the United States, but they should be hidden in other parts of the federal government. CIA headquarters at Langley, Va., he said, should be purged of its "dirty tricks" reputation by becoming the benign Central Institute of Foreign Affairs Research. Cline, educated

at Harvard and Oxford, made the proposals in a memoir of his two decades of service with the CIA, "Secrets, Spies and Scholars."